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Autauga County School District
Explanation of Consequences for Refusing Supplemental English Learner Services

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parent or Guardian:
You have indicated that you would like to refuse the Supplemental English Learner Services for your child that are provided by Title I, Title III, or both.
Title VI of the Civil Rights Acts and the U.S. Supreme Court case Lau v. Nichols ruling require schools and districts to provide services to English learner students to help them become proficient in English and succeed academically in school.  Proficiency in a language is a measure of a person’s ability to understand and communicate in that language or in a person’s preferred mode of communication. Our school district provides programs and services designed to help increase your child’s level of English proficiency. Even if you do not want your child to participate in our district’s English Learner Services, the district is still required by Civil Rights law to provide services to your child that will help your child become proficient in English and succeed academically in school.
English Learner Services provided by Title I, Title III, or both are services that are provided to students learning English that are in addition to the district’s English Language Development Program. Refusing to allow your child to participate in these services will result in your child not being given all of the services our district provides to help your child become proficient in English and meet high academic grade level standards and graduation requirements.
If you refuse the English Learner Services our district provides, your child will still be required to take the annual test of English language proficiency, ACCESS.  All English learner students are tested annually until they become proficient in English.
Refusing the district’s English Learner Services could result in your child taking longer to meet the requirements to become proficient in English than other students that do participate in these services. Refusing these programs could also delay your child’s ability to fully participate in educational programs offered by our district.
Sincerely,

												
	             Name						           Title

												
	             Phone						            Email
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